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(57) ABSTRACT 

A pliable respiratory mask is provided according to the 
invention. The pliable respiratory mask includes a mask 
shell adapted to ?t over a portion of a face of a person, the 
mask shell being formed of a pliable material selected from 
the group consisting of a Woven fabric, a non-Woven fabric, 
a non-Woven paper, or a pliable foam material, a hose 
connector extending through the pliable material of the mask 
shell and fastened to the pliable material, and an attachment 
for securing the shell over a portion of the person’s face. 
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PLIABLE RESPIRATORY MASK 

BACKGROUND OF THE INVENTION 

[0001] 1. Field of the Invention 

[0002] The present invention relates generally to the ?eld 
of respiratory masks. 

[0003] 2. Description of the Background Art 

[0004] Arespiratory mask is a device used to deliver a gas 
or gases to a person. In its simplest form, the respiratory 
mask includes a shell, an attaching means, and a gas supply 
hose. The respiratory mask may be used to deliver any 
variety of gases, including air or oxygen, and a variety of 
medicines or treatments. 

[0005] The shell is ?tted over a nose portion of the face of 
the person in order to supply a gas to a respiratory system of 
the person. Related art masks typically have been con 
structed With the shell being formed of a relatively rigid 
material. 

[0006] HoWever, the respiratory mask of the related art has 
several draWbacks. First, the rigid shell may form a poor seal 
With the face of the person. Leakage of the supplied gas may 
be critical in applications Where a speci?c amount of gas 
must be measured and delivered. Second, the rigid shell may 
not accommodate differences in the shape or siZe of features, 
causing gas leakage and a painful or uncomfortable ?t. This 
may include undesirable pressure points. Third, the rigid 
shell of the related art is moisture impermeable, and there 
fore may trap and retain moisture such as perspiration or 
exhaled vapor. The trapped moisture may contribute to a 
perception of hotness of the mask, and may lead to discom 
fort. In addition, any perspiration generated under the edges 
of the mask is not transported aWay, and may lead to slipping 
of the mask or cha?ng and irritation. Fourth, the related art 
respiratory mask employs a vent hole by Which a constant 
pressure is maintained in the mask by alloWing exhaled air 
to be vented and ?ushed out by the supplied gas. This may 
create a jet of air that may cause discomfort for nearby 
persons, as Well as for the mask Wearer. 

[0007] Therefore, there remains a need in the art for an 
improved respiratory mask. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

[0008] Apliable respiratory mask is provided according to 
a ?rst aspect of the invention. The pliable respiratory mask 
comprises a mask shell adapted to ?t over a respiratory 
ori?ce on a portion of a face of a person, the mask shell 
being formed of a pliable material selected from the group 
consisting of a Woven fabric, a non-Woven fabric, a non 
Woven paper, or a pliable foam material, a hose connector 
extending through the pliable material of the mask shell and 
fastened to the pliable material, and an attaching means. 

[0009] Apliable respiratory mask is provided according to 
a second aspect of the invention. The pliable respiratory 
mask comprises a mask shell adapted to ?t over a portion of 
a face of a person, the mask shell being formed of a pliable 
material selected from the group consisting of a Woven 
fabric, a non-Woven fabric, a non-Woven paper, or a pliable 
foam material, a hose connector extending through the 
pliable material of the mask shell and fastened to the pliable 
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material, an impermeable coating over a predetermined 
portion of the mask shell, and an attaching means. 

[0010] The above and other features and advantages of the 
present invention Will be further understood from the fol 
loWing description of the preferred embodiment thereof, 
taken in conjunction With the accompanying draWings. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

[0011] FIG. 1 shoWs a respiratory mask of the present 
invention; and 

[0012] FIG. 2 shoWs a cross-section of the respiratory 
mask. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF THE 
PREFERRED EMBODIMENTS 

[0013] FIG. 1 shoWs a respiratory mask 100 of the present 
invention. The respiratory mask includes a mask shell 104, 
an attaching means 109, a hose connector 112, and an 
impermeable coating 115 extending over a predetermined 
portion or portions of the mask shell 104. 

[0014] The mask shell 104 is constructed from a perme 
able material, including, for example, a Woven fabric, a 
non-Woven fabric, a non-Woven paper, or a pliable foam 

material (such as foam rubber). The Woven or non-Woven 
fabric includes natural fabrics such as cotton and man-made 
fabrics such as polyester. The mask shell 104 is of a suitable 
siZe to surround and enclose the nose area, but could 
alternatively be of a siZe to enclose the mouth area, or both 
the nose and mouth. Due to the pliable nature of the material, 
the mask shell 104 conforms to the face of the person, 
regardless of the shape or siZe of the person’s features. The 
permeability of the material of the mask shell 104 alloWs 
venting of exhaled air and venting of excess supplied gas 
and expired CO2. The vented air forms a diffuse pattern that 
is less annoying than a jet of air from a small vent hole. The 
permeability of the material of the mask shell 104 also 
alloWs moisture to pass through. This is signi?cant because 
moisture or humidity buildup in a respiratory mask often 
causes the Wearer to feel hot. In addition, the permeability of 
the material may transport moisture, such as perspiration, 
aWay from the skin of the Wearer. This prevents further 
discomfort by the Wearer. 

[0015] The attaching means 109 in the preferred embodi 
ment is a pair of elastic straps 109. Alternatively, one such 
strap may be used if desired, but tWo straps form a more 
stable positioning of the mask 100 on the face of the person. 

[0016] The hose connector 112 extends through the mask 
shell 104 and is attached thereto. The hose connector 112 is 
essentially a stub of pipe, to Which a gas supply hose may 
be attached. 

[0017] The impermeable coating 115 extends over a pre 
determined portion or portions of the mask shell 104. In the 
preferred embodiment, the impermeable coating is a ?exible 
plastic. The impermeable coating 115 reduces the available 
venting area of the mask shell 104, in exchange for some 
rigidity in the mask 100. In the preferred embodiment, the 
attaching means 109 is af?xed to the mask shell 104 at areas 
covered by the impermeable coating 115. The pattern shoWn 
in the ?gure is only illustrative, and it is desired to claim any 
conceivable pattern of the impermeable coating 115. 
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[0018] FIG. 2 shows a cross-section of the mask 100, 
illustrating the vent portions 119 through Which exhaled air 
or a supplied gas may escape from the mask 100. It can be 
seen that the periphery of the mask shell 104 in the preferred 
embodiment comprises vent portions 119 and is not coated 
by the impermeable coating 115. 

[0019] While the invention has been described in detail 
above, the invention is not intended to be limited to the 
speci?c embodiments as described. It is evident that those 
skilled in the art may noW make numerous uses and modi 
?cations of and departures from the speci?c embodiments 
described herein Without departing from the inventive con 
cepts. 

What is claimed is: 
1. A pliable respiratory mask, comprising: 

a mask shell adapted to ?t over a respiratory ori?ce on a 
portion of a face of a person, said mask shell being 
formed of a pliable material selected from the group 
consisting of a Woven fabric, a non-Woven fabric, a 
non-Woven paper, or a pliable foam material; 

a hose connector extending through said pliable material 
of said mask shell and fastened to said pliable material; 
and 

at least one atttaching member for securing the mask shell 
over said portion of the person’s face. 

2. The respiratory mask of claim 1, Wherein said pliable 
material alloWs a predetermined amount of air to pass 
through. 
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3. The respiratory mask of claim 1, further including an 
impermeable coating extending over at least a portion of 
said mask shell. 

4. The respiratory mask of claim 1, Wherein attaching 
member comprises at least one elastic strap. 

5. The respiratory mask of claim 1 Wherein said portion of 
said face of said person is a nose. 

6. A pliable respiratory mask, comprising: 

a mask shell adapted to ?t over a portion of a face of a 
person, said mask shell being formed of a pliable 
material selected from the group consisting of a Woven 
fabric, a non-Woven fabric, a non-Woven paper, or a 

pliable foam material; 

a hose connector extending through said pliable material 
of said mask shell and fastened to said pliable material; 

an impermeable coating over a predetermined portion of 
said mask shell; and 

at least one atttaching member for securing the mask shell 
over said portion of the person’s face. 

7. The respiratory mask of claim 6, Wherein said pliable 
material alloWs a predetermined amount of air to pass 
through. 

8. The respiratory mask of claim 7, Wherein said attaching 
means comprises at least one elastic strap. 

9. The respiratory mask of claim 6 Wherein said portion of 
said face of said person is a nose. 

* * * * * 


